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Arriva Class 150 and 158 units form the Cardiff – Holyhead service passing beneath the A55 at Llandulas and crossing the disused conveyor system from the quarry to the jetty (the white topped curved corrugated cover of the conveyor can just be seen beneath the bridge). Note the klaxon on the post by the bridge, which presumably signalled the discharge of stone from the quarry, also the rusted railings and the plate construction of the bridge supported by piers built of the locally quarried limestone.
Meeting held Wednesday 27th April 2011 at Maesgwyn Community Centre, Wrexham
Present were Pete, Barry, John, Roger, Rowland, Ian and Kevin.
The Layout

Barry had been busy and turned up with all four mainline tracks laid through the station on the front boards, complete with rails soldered to PCB strips at the ends. 


Rowland had scratch-built most of the skew bridge for the west end of the layout. The road bed needs to be added and this will be on an incline as can be seen from the run of the walling in the photograph.
Rowland also produced an initial attempt at a scratch-built signal box for the east end of the layout. He is proposing to build a “Mark 2” version with interior and other details. When the box was placed on the layout, Ian felt it looked a tad small compared to the trackwork next to it. Was this an optical illusion caused by the PECO sleepers being overscale and the track not ballasted? When a coach was place on the track next to the signal cabin, the windows of the box were level or just above the windows of the coach – which again didn’t look quite right. Shouldn’t the windows of the signal box overlook the tops of the coaches? Maybe, maybe not. Ian will bring along some proprietary kits for comparison at the next meeting. Anyhow Rowland’s “Mark 2” will be built to 1:148 rather than 2mm to the foot scale so we’ll see.
Ian had found some Graham Farish platform units and these were added to the existing ones on the station. Whilst these are narrower than one would expect at a coastal station, they do help us in keeping the minimum radius on all freight tracks to 12”. Please keep a lookout for any more of these platform units at any swapmeets and exhibitions you may attend. Ian marked out the freight lines on the polystyrene blocks, drawing the curves with the aid of a black marker pen, a ruler and a pushpin. The outer freight line at the east end, rises from the mainline (off scene) to the high level tracks by the loading plant as may be seen in the picture below. 


A lengthy debate followed over where the roads should be and Rowland was ‘volunteered’ to build a second bridge for the east end of the layout. He may also have volunteered to build the platform mounted signal cabin for the west end of the station! 
Ian brought in plans for trestles and end legs drawn, on our behalf, by Peter Shobbrook of the Chester “B” Group. Barry said there was quite a bit of timber left over from building the baseboards and Ian will study Peter’s plans and then liaise with Barry over timber requirements.
Here’s a reminder of jobs that can be undertaken at home between meetings.
Railway Buildings
West signal box (platform mounted)           Station building                                                         
Glazed screen and canopies

         Footbridge or subways

Quarry Buildings
Quarry conveyor belt system                      Pier
Wagon loading plant

Village buildings

Pub(s)                                                        Church/chapel
Post Office                                                Corner shops

Cottages                                                    Garage/Filling station

Framework

Trestle legs                                               Curtains

Lighting                                                    Painting
AGM
Pete, our Chairman called the meeting to order for our first Group AGM and Ian distributed copies of the Agenda.

Barry, our Treasurer, then presented the accounts for the year ended 31st March. Copies are available from him but not given here, as this newsletter is published on the Internet via our website. We can summarise by saying that the Group is in the black after taking into account donations received and liabilities outstanding at the end of the year.

Ian, the Secretary then presented his report reminding the group that in our first twelve months we have built two test tracks, taken great strides in building an exhibition layout, had a talk from the managing director of Dapol and a “hands on” demonstration of weathering by Dave Gibbons. We had also admired Philips skill in building 2mm finescale locos, rolling stock and track.

This is quite an achievement in such a short space of time and everyone is to be congratulated for their support and enthusiasm. Early concerns about the safety of the venue proved to be unfounded as we have had no trouble from the local youths.
There were no volunteers to stand for any of the committee posts and all the officers of the Group were quite happy to continue in their posts for a further year.

Conwy Show

Owing to Health & Safety considerations (basically the requirement to maintain a 5ft thoroughfare between the layouts) has resulted in the North Wales Area Group revising the floor plan for the exhibition. This means that three layouts including the Wrexham Group layout cannot be accommodated this year but invitations will go out for next year’s show to those who miss this year’s event.
This may be a good thing as it will give us more time to bring the layout up to an exhibitable state – and find a name for it!

Group outing(s)

Following an interesting chat with David Lampert, who was the works manager at Boston Lodge on the Ffestiniog Railway, Ian has been offered the following:

1. A guided tour of Boston Lodge Works and Minffordd sidings on the Ffestiniog Railway. The party would be limited to a maximum of 14 people travelling in a maximum of 4 cars (owing to the limited parking) and the visit would be on a weekday when engineers would be working on the locos in the works.

2. A guided group ride on the Welsh Highland and Ffestiniog lines either as an out and back trip or a circular tour from Llandudno Junction to Bangor (Arriva trains) to Caernarfon (Arriva buses) to Porthmadog (Welsh Highland) to Blaenau Ffestiniog (Ffestiniog Railway) to Llandudno Junction (Arriva Trains). The circular trip would best incorporate a 10:00 a.m. departure from Caernarvon as that train will run all the way through to Blaenau with an engine change at Porthmadog. We would have a reserved coach or compartment (depending on number in party) and David would accompany us pointing out the various engineering works along the lines.
Dates, times and costs are to be decided once we have a rough idea of how many wish to attend. So can you let Ian know by the end of May if you are interested and your preferred dates between June 1st and September 18th? Ian is offering to collate all the responses to pick the optimum date(s). If there is enough support (and these outings are being offered to members of the Chester, Wrexham, North Wales, West Midlands, Stockport and Nn3 Area Groups), more than one outing may be arranged. A Return trip from Caernarvon to Blaenau is currently about £50 but by booking a party, we are able to negotiate discounts and these may be further improved as we have at least two members of the Ffestiniog Railway Society.

Next meeting at Maesgwyn – Wednesday 25th May at 7:30 p.m.  
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